
Help us to give these local kids
a hand up, not a hand out…

Some Fun at Last!
All 5 Schools visit Black Mountain Water
Park
We managed to get all the kids out for a day of fun
at Black Mountain water park in December. It has been
a tough year for them and it gave us great pleasure
to see the smiles on their faces!

And we didn’t forget the teachers, they deserved some
fun too. We held a Thai themed party for them to
celebrate the end of a difficult year.

Unfortunately the fun was short lived as the schools
shut down again in January!
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We have been given planning permission to
proceed with our project to build an English
center and a computer lab at Nong Kra
School.
This school is in desperate need of more
classroom space, due to the main building
being in a serious state of disrepair.
We plan to break ground on April 5th.

In 2020/21 so far, we have received B2.8m,
which is around 50% of our target for the
year. We are very grateful for the loyalty and
continued support of all our donors.

In this sadly persistent global
turmoil, charitable donations are more
uncertain than ever but we fervently hope
that those who are able, will continue with
their generous support.

We were joined by Suthitiya
Janmueng, a student of
Rajamangala University, for a
three month internship. She
worked alongside K.Nace as a
teaching assistant. She worked
enthusiastically and was very
helpful, plus the kids loved her.
We are looking forward to
working with this university for
future interns.

DonationUpdate

NewBuilding at
NongKra…

English Intern…

WelcomeK.
New director for Huay Sai Ngam School

WelcomeK. Ananthaya
New director for Huay Sai Ngam School

2nd School Closure

The New Normal…

K. Ananthaya joined Huay
Sai Ngam in November as
the new director. She was
previously a teacher at
another Bright Dawn
school, so we are old
friends.

We wish her every success
in her role and look forward
to working with her.

With the threat of a second
wave of Covid the schools were
once again closed in January
for a month. We supplied the
parents with food for that
month, but unfortunately could
not continue the education.
Distance learning is available in
Thailand, but sadly, only a
handful of children from our
schools have access to this in
their homes.

We have supplied the
schools with infrared
thermometers with
automatic gel dispensers to
help them comply with the
new regulations and make
registration time a little
easier.


